[bookmark: _Hlk97625331]The Norfolk County Council 
(Costessey, A1074 Dereham Road, U78246 Dereham Road) 
Traffic Orders 2025

The Norfolk County Council has made the following Orders under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (the “Act”), on 23rd June 2025, which come into operation on 30th June 2025. The effect of which will be as follows: 

[bookmark: _Hlk97625156][bookmark: _Hlk80878291][bookmark: _Hlk138780059][bookmark: _Hlk200626543]The Norfolk County Council (Costessey, A1074 Dereham Road) (Bus, Cycle and Taxi Lane) Order 2025

[bookmark: _Hlk133922312]The effect of this Order will be to create a bus, cycle and taxi lane to be in operation 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, along the lengths of the A1074 Dereham Road as follows: -

· A1074 Dereham Road (South side) from a point 50 metres east of its junction with C162 Longwater Lane eastwards for a distance of 421 metres.

· A1074 Dereham Road (North side) from a point 100 metres east of its junction with U78239 Richmond Road eastwards for a distance of 188 metres.

The Norfolk County Council (Costessey, U78246 Dereham Road) (Derestriction and 20mph Speed Limit) Order 2025

The effect of this Order will be that the U78246 Dereham Road from its joining with U78269 Roundwell Road to its joining with U78245 Folwell Road for a distance of 332m South-eastwards will cease to be a restricted road for the purposes of Section 81 of the Act and to prohibit any vehicle from exceeding 20 miles per hour along that length road. 

A copy of the Orders and plans may be viewed online at https://norfolk.citizenspace.com/. Copies may also be available for inspection at Norfolk County Council, County Hall, Norwich and at the offices of South Norfolk District Council, The Horizon Centre, Peachman Way, Broadland Business Park, Norwich NR7 0WF, during normal office hours.  However, in house staffing levels may have been reduced and viewing online would be recommended.

[bookmark: _Hlk196298572]Any person who desires to question the validity of the Bus, Cycle and Taxi Lane Order 2025 or of any of its provisions on the grounds that they are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or on the grounds that any requirement of that Act, or of any instrument made under it, has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may within six weeks from 23rd June 2025 apply to the High Court for this purpose.

The Officer dealing with the public enquiries concerning this scheme is Ms J Ren telephone 0344 800 8020 or by email at transportfornorwich@norfolk.gov.uk.

DATED this 27th day of June 2025
[bookmark: _Hlk8208705][bookmark: _Hlk126739182]                              
Katrina Hulatt
Director of Legal Services (NPLaw)
County Hall	
Martineau Lane
Norwich
NR1 2DH

Note: Information you send to the Council will be used for any purpose connected with this scheme and will be held as long as reasonably necessary for those purposes. It may also be released to others in response to freedom of information requests. 
